GLEN DALE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES
December 13, 2021

Glen Dale City Council met in regular session on Monday, December 13, 2021, at 7:30
pm. in the Glen Dale Fireman’s Hall. Those in attendance were Mayor Blazer, Recorder
Trembush, Council Members: English, Anderson, Richmond and Zinn. Also present were Chief
of Police Vogler, Water Superintendent Orlofske, Street Commissioner Byers, Attorney Barney
and City Clerk Criswell. Councilman Cunningham was absent.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved on a motion by Zinn and a second by
English. Vote: Unanimous

Mayor Blazer recognized Ashley Carpenter of the Upper Ohio Valley Sexual Assault
Help Center (SAHC) who was in the audience. She gave an explanation of what their mission is
in the Northern Panhandle and that their federal funds had been cut drastically and would affect
them for the next three years. Therefore, she was requesting financial assistance from the cities
and towns in their area from the American Rescue Plan Acts Funds that the municipalities had
received. Mayor informed her that Council would consider her request and get back to her after
the Christmas Holidays.

Anderson made a motion, second by Richmond, to accept the financial report as
presented by City Clerk Criswell with no bills to be paid. Vote: Unanimous

English made a motion to accept all standing committee reports and Zinn seconded.
Vote: Unanimous

Chief Vogler recommended hiring Matthew R. McClelland as a new full time patrolman
to fill a vacancy in the glen Dale Police Department and Council unanimously approved by a
Roll Call Vote with a motion by Zinn and a second by Richmond. English-yes; Anderson-yes;
Richmond-yes and Zinn-yes

Anderson made a motion, second by Richmond to adj ourn at 8:17pm. Vote: Unanimous
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